

Bonneville Cycling Club Board Minutes

August 11, 2023, 8 pm

Location: Zoom

President:	Barbara Kane	present
Past President:	Jackie McGill	absent
Vice President:	Stacy Walker	absent
Secretary:	Rikki deMik	present
Treasurer:	Randy Plant	present
Membership:	Clarissa Weir	present
IT:	Jason Koon	present
Road Captain:	Desmond Jensen	present
Communications:	Christina Siwachok	present
Member @ Large:	Vic Crookston	present
Member @ Large:	Penny Perkins	present
Member @ Large:	Bee Lufkin	absent
Guest:	Miguel Guerra	present

Meeting brought to order by Barbara Kane, prior month's minutes approved.

Miguel Guerra: Discussion on race team. Numbers are increasing. He is pushing Sr. Games. Race team rides have been put on the ride calendar using time rather than distance. The distance shown on the calendar will be the maximum distance they anticipate going and the maximum mileage credit given. Distance may change based on weather conditions. Brainstorming needs to be done to show correct miles when it is time based. Some rides with high miles may have a lower mileage option or 2 rides posted, 1 longer, 1 shorter. Race team rides need to be on the calendar 2 days prior just like other club rides. May possibly have a clinic teaching how to ride in a paceline.

Randy Plant: Discussed Little Red finances. \$50,000 given to Huntsman. \$1000 given to Scott Peterson's Go-Fund-Me. Randy to write article for next newsletter. Penny will track down the total of money received from Huntsman Heroes.

Desmond Jensen: Will create and sent out a survey to club members sometime next Spring. Discussed ride leaders not riding to the end of the ride and making sure everyone made it back. Will send email out to ride leaders to remind them they must ride to the end of the ride. Ride-a-palooza coming up. Take new video at event, from the front, for website. Will be a potluck event. Only need tablecloths and utensils from club. Discussion on ride leader's safety speech. Reduce it so it's not so long or keep as is. Felt all was important and it should stay as is. Some ride leaders are starting speech at ride time, some starting prior to start time. Desmond clarified that the ride leader speech should start at the ride start time.

Clarissa Weir: currently have 284 members. Discussion of having the waiver signed as a condition of membership instead of at each ride. Determined the waiver forms serves more purposes and needs to be signed at each ride.

Jason Koon: Website has been updated with the option of adding an emergency contact for members. Christina to add to newsletter to let members know. Penny asked about adding a spot to indicate a specific jersey to be worn at a specific ride. Decided it could be mentioned in the ride description or in the comment area.

Miscellaneous: Asked who planned on running for the board next year. Some board members were changing positions and a couple were not running. Barbara to reach out to some of the newer members to get them involved on the board. Reviewed member suggestions from Summer Picnic. Barbara to have the attorney review Harassment policy and Jason to add to website with other legal forms. Some suggestions Jason has already fixed or added to website. Need some ideas for fun awards to give at awards banquet in February.

Next meeting: Sept 11, 8 pm

Meeting adjourned.